
 
 
 
 
June 28, 2019  
 
The Honorable R.D. James  
Assistant Secretary of the Army–Civil Works 
Department of the Army 
108 Army Pentagon 
Washington, DC 20310-0108 
 
Dear Assistant Secretary James:  
 
On behalf of the business community of Southeast Florida, we wanted to echo the letter sent to you on 
June 25, 2019 by members of the Florida Congressional delegation regarding the restudy of the Central 
and Southern Florida Flood Control Project (C&SF Project). We believe that U.S. Army Corps of 
Engineers (USACE) will find value in the C&SF Project as they begin work to identify studies and projects 
eligible for funding through the Additional Supplemental Appropriations for Disaster Relief Act, 2019. The 
business community believes this study is essential component of tackling our future water management 
challenges.  
 
Today, we recognize that the C&SF Project still serves as the central means for protecting the over six 
million residents of Southeast Florida from flooding.  At the same time, changes in the physical 
environment, especially increased rainfall intensity and rising seas, substantially strain the existing 
system. This challenge is not just limited to Southeast Florida, as vulnerabilities have been identified 
across the 16-county South Florida Water Management District (SFWMD) service area, including 
flooding, storm surge impacts, and exposed water supplies.  
 
As stated in the letter, it is imperative that USACE work in conjunction with the SFWMD to revise the 
system so that it can cope with and maintain levels of service for current and future flood protection. 
While numerous plans and investments are underway locally and regionally, we recognize that our 
federal partners are critical to the resilience of the C&SF Project. 
 
We also want to thank our delegation in Washington, DC for their leadership on this issue. We will 
continue to monitor this vital issue for our community and look forward to working together to find 
solutions to Southeast Florida’s aging water management infrastructure. 
 
Sincerely,  

Christine Barney, Chair    Jack Seiler, Chair-Elect 
South Florida Business Council   South Florida Business Council 

        
Dan Lindblade, CAE  Alfred Sanchez, President & CEO Dennis Grady, President & CEO 
Greater Fort Lauderdale  Greater Miami Chamber of Commerce Chamber of the Palm Beaches 
Chamber of Commerce 

 
 



 
cc: LTG Todd T. Semonite 
Commanding General and Chief of Engineers 
Headquarters 
U.S. Army Corps of Engineers 
331 G Street NW 
Washington, DC 20314-1000 
 
BG Diana M. Holland 
Commander 
South Atlantic Division 
U.S. Army Corps of Engineers 
60 Forsyth Street SW, Room 10M15 
Atlanta, GA 30303-8801 
 
COL Andrew Kelly 
District Commander 
Jacksonville District 
U.S. Army Corps of Engineers 
701 San Marco Boulevard 
Jacksonville, FL 32207-8175 
 
Senator Marco Rubio 
284 Russell Senate Office Building 
Washington, DC 20510 
 
Senator Rick Scott 
716 Hart Senate Office Building  
Washington, DC 20510 
 
Representative W. Gregory Steube 
521 Cannon House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
Representative Brian Mast 
2182 Rayburn House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
Representative Francis Rooney 
120 Cannon House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20002 
 
Representative Alcee L. Hastings 
2353 Rayburn House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
Representative Mario Diaz-Balart 
404 Cannon House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 


